
York County Library Board of Trustees 

Minutes from March 14, 2024 Meeting - York Public Library 

The YCL Board meeting was called to order at 6:07 pm by Dahlin, Board Chair. A quorum was 

determined with the following trustees in attendance: Debra Dahlin, Dennis Getter, Wendi 

Michael, Timothy Steele, Susan Piening, and Anne Witte. Absent was Charles Robinson. Also 

present from YCL: Martin House, Buffy Koran, Lee Smith, and Julie Ward. 

Public comment 

Dr. Latoya Dixon, Rock Hill, South Carolina - Speaking in favor of agenda item: Director's 

Report, Financial Report. Dr. Dixon is the Assistant Superintendent of Academic Innovation & 

Professional Learning for York School District One. She discussed the importance of broadband 

and internet for rural areas and districts. This includes providing affordable and quality internet 

connectivity to help in educating children. Shared broadband connectivity maps provided by the 

SC Broadband Office with the board identifying areas of low access or no service. 

Lacey Lane, Fort Mill, South Carolina - Speaking in favor of agenda item: Old Business, 

Strategic Planning Committee Report. Would like to address issues not aligned with the library 

mission such as mobile hotspots as it seemed like a concern to some board members. Spoke 

on the digital divide and the importance of bridging the gap including accessibility to students 

and job seekers regardless of socioeconomic status or location in the county. Also spoke on the 

belief that librarians should be able to select books and that collections should be allowed to 

reflect the community. Spoke to parental responsibility in selecting materials for their families. 

Tenley Middleton, Fort Mill, South Carolina - Speaking in favor of agenda item: Old Business, 

Strategic Planning Committee Report. Would like to address the mission of the public library and 

what libraries mean to rural communities. Spoke on the importance of literacy beyond simply 

reading, and the multiple types of literacy that libraries should support in the community. 

A motion was made to make a change to the agenda to add circulation policy as letter B under 

new business. Passed unanimously. (Witte/Michael) 

A motion was made to approve the January meeting minutes. Passed unanimously. 

(Getter/Michael) 

A motion was made to approve the February meeting minutes. Passed unanimously. 

(Getter/Steele) 

Director's Report 

Financial Report - Does not include the February purchasing card totals due to a change in the 

management system. Discussed capital outlay variance. It was noted that this just reflects 

payment for the previously funded maintenance van that was delivered this FY. Funds were 

approved and assigned in a prior year. 

Statistics Report - Stats will be on a delay going forward to accommodate earlier submission to 

the board in advance of the monthly meeting. 






